Council Meeting

March 12, 2013
Chancellor Center
President Robert Walker called the regular semi-monthly meeting of Newtown Borough Council to order at 7:00 P.M. on Tuesday, March 12, 2013.  Mr. Walker asked those in attendance to join him in a moment of silence, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
Present:  Councillors Auerweck, Burke, King, Machion, Walker and Warren; Mayor Dennis O’Brien and Solicitor William Bolla.
President Walker announced that Council held an Executive Session prior to the meeting for discussion of Police Contract negotiations.

Mayor’s Report – Dennis O’Brien
· Police Report for February 2013
Mayor O’Brien presented the Police Report for February 2013. 
The Mayor is sponsoring a rugby match at The George School on March 16, 2013 with proceeds to benefit the Digital Projector Fund for the Newtown Theater.  Approximately $70,000 has been raised to date.
The Arbor Day event will be held on April 26, 2013, at the Brian S. Gregg Memorial Park and the poster-judging contest is March 14, 2013, at 7 PM at Borough Hall.
Amendments to the Agenda
There were no amendments to the agenda.
President’s Report – Robert Walker

Mr. Walker announced that the speed limit between Newtown Borough and the Newtown By-Pass [on State Street] has been lowered from 45 M.P.H. to 35 M.P.H.

Public to be Heard
No one wished to be heard at this time.
Certificates of Appropriateness – Robert King

· A motion was duly made by Councillor King, seconded by Councillor Machion, and carried unanimously, to follow the recommendation of the Historic Architectural Review Board and direct President of Council to sign the following Certificates of Appropriateness, thereby approving the historical appropriateness of the application, with final approval by the Code Enforcement Officer.
COA 2013-002-H
Applicant:  Waitkus Design for Eva Gerecke, 148 N. State Street
The applicant was seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for the installation of a cedar fence with three gates, noting that the front gate would be arched and the applicants planned to let the fence weather naturally.
COA 2013-003-H
Resident Joseph White, 143 N. State Street
The applicant was seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for the construction of a shed at the rear of the property.

COA 2013-004-H
 Applicants Robin G. Rabadi, 130 S. State Street, ‘Tis Herself 1898

The applicant was seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for the installation of a hanging sign and a wall sign for the retail store, noting that the hanging sign would be repaired and the directory sign plaque would be on the bottom and occupy two spaces.  The wall sign over the door would be attached to the building façade with screws that would not be visible.
Act 537 Plan – Robert Walker

Mr. Walker reported that reviews from the Newtown Borough Planning Commission and the Bucks County Planning Commission for the revised Act 537 plan were distributed to Council for their review.
Wildlife Certification Program – Robert King

Mr. King reported that if the Borough wishes to have more than one location designated from the Wildlife Certification Program, then multiple applications are required.  He suggested applying for one location at this time and he will bring that application to the April Work Session.
Presentation of Minutes
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor Auerweck, and carried with Councillor Burke abstaining, to approve the  February 6, 2013, Council Work Session minutes.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor King, and carried with Councillor Auerweck abstaining, to approve the February 12, 2013, Council Meeting minutes.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Budget & Finance – Robert Walker & Charles Machion

Consolidated Report

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Machion, seconded by Councillor Auerweck, and carried unanimously, to accept, subject to audit, the consolidated expenditure report for the month of February 2013 totaling $120,290.44. 
Personnel Committee – John Burke
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously, to appoint Betsy Stucker to fill a five-year term on the Recreation Board through December 31, 2017.  
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor Warren, and carried unanimously, to appoint Jeanine Rambo to fill a five-year term on the Recreation Board through December 31, 2017.
Streets, Lights & Properties – Robert Walker

Mr. Walker reported that after discussion at the Work Session regarding erosion problems on Edgeboro Drive, Engineer Canales received three bids to dig a trench to determine what is creating the erosion problem.  All the bids received were approximately $1000.

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor Burke, and carried unanimously, to have Scott’s All Seasons do the work at a cost not to exceed $1000.
Solicitor’s Report – William Bolla
The sidewalk ordinance and the shade tree ordinance are being reviewed by the Solicitor and Engineer.
Old Business
There was no Old Business to be discussed.

New Business
Mayor O’Brien noted that the week of March 11-18, 2013, is Multiple Sclerosis Awareness Week.

Public to be Heard 
There was no one from the public who wished to be heard.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:18 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,
Marcia M. Scull

Borough Secretary
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